


FRIENDS OF THE EAST LAKE COMMUNITY LIBRARY
4125 East Lake Road, Palm Harbor, FL 34685
Tuesday, September 3, 2013

Present:
Board Members: President, Pat Hartlaub; Past President, Carole Jackson; Assistant Treasurer, Christine Stitzel; Recording Secretary; Susan Wolf, Membership; Joan Lawler, CRC Coordinator; Barb Schultz  Members-at-Large: Sharon Bressen, Joan McCarthy, Miriam Lane Regular Attendees: Barb Cole, Marcia Giza  Liaisons: Dick Dibert, Advisory Board ; Jerry Griffin, Foundation Board  Library Director; Lois Eannel  Guests: Irv de Toro, Foundation
Absent:  Jackie Waldfogel, Penny Snow, Patty Simone

Meeting called to order:  6:35 p.m.
 
Christine Stitzel made a motion to approve the previous month’s minutes.  Sharon Bressen seconded the motion.  Vote to accept was unanimous.

Lois Eannel, Library Director was introduced and welcomed by Pat Hartlaub.
Mrs. Eannel presented her curriculum vitae briefly.  Most recently, she was the Assistant Library Director at Palm Harbor Library.  She brings years of experience both as an elementary school teacher and children’s librarian and a commitment to family centered library services to the community.

Her first monthly report as Library Director indicated that she will be staffing the upcoming 2nd annual music concert series on those designated Sunday afternoons.  Either she or another staff member will attend after hours events at the library.  Library hours may be extended from the present 47 hours a week to 57 hours possibly by December 2nd when additional staff is in place and trained.

As ongoing business, the baby changing station for the ladies’ restroom has been ordered. Funding by the Friends had been previously approved. A county permit is not needed for this addition; however there are still some concerns about the safety of its installation and compliance with ADA requirements.  Sharon Bressen will consult during the final discussions before installation and the county may also be contacted concerning additional requirements.

There is a reciprocal agreement in place for the Palm Harbor Chamber of Commerce and ELCL.  The C of C does not pay for participation in ELCL’s CRC program and ELCL does not pay C of C membership dues.  From time to time, ELCL may host C of C meetings in our community room at no charge.

Library Director’s American Library Association (ALA) dues are paid from the library budget, not from the Friends’ budget.

She announced an aggressive weeding of library materials by the staff to begin this month.  Following the Collection HQ program available from PPLC items on ELCL’s shelves that have not circulated enough or ones that are over circulated, grubby or moldy will be weeded out and donated to the Friends’ Book Nook for consideration for sale or further donated to other non-profit organizations who can use these items.  The shelves are overstuffed and there is an ongoing need for more space within the library.

Lois will be attending the first hearing this Thursday at BOCC addressing governance issues under PHCSA including ELCL, Palm Harbor Library and Parks and Recreation as equals.  There will be another hearing before the new fiscal year which begins in October, 2013.

President’s Report: The official name for our non-profit is Friends of East Lake Community Library, Inc. With that being noted, Sharon Bressen made a motion to accept the by-laws as rewritten and reviewed.  Barb Schultz seconded the motion and vote to accept was unanimous.  Barb Schultz made a motion to move the annual meeting to December 3, 2013;  Christine Stitzel seconded the motion and to vote to change was unanimous. At the annual meeting there will be an election of the officers for the Friends fiscal year which is the calendar year beginning 
January 1, 2014.

The next Friends quarterly newsletter will be published in November, 2013.

Pat Holly’s whose piano has been on loan to ELCL for a year wants to extend the memorandum of understanding another year.  Friends’ pays for tuning the piano twice a year and for the additional liability coverage for the piano for a total of about $260.00.

Treasurer’s Report:  Month end financials for August, 2013 and year to date and budget to actual were prepared by Patty Simone.  In her absence, Christine Stitzel presented the reports.  Joan McCarthy made a motion to accept the financials as presented with a second by Sharon Bressen.  Vote to accept was unanimous. 

Committee Reports:
     Community Resource Center (CRC): Barb Schultz reports there are 17 paid CRC members and she still more strong possibilities in the pipeline.  Brooker Creek Preserve Environmental Education Center and Palm Harbor Chamber of Commerce have reciprocal memberships with ELCL’s CRC.
     Membership: Joan Lawler reported that there are 128 lifetime members and 46 annual members.
      Book Nook Sales:  Joan McCarthy reported that August sales were robust.  She is developing a team of five who are Book Nook specific volunteers to check daily on filling the shelves and keeping the area orderly. 
      Sunday Music Concert Series:  Miriam Lane reported that all but one of the concerts has been set for the upcoming season.  Individual tickets are $12 with a season ticket pass for six concerts for $50.  The donated guitar by Jim Terry Music is being retrieved this week and will be in the display case mid October to mid December.  $1 per raffle ticket or 10 for $5.
       Fundraising Committee: Silent auction will begin September 16th  with a display at the library and culminate with an artist’s meet and greet reception on Friday evening October 25th  for the donated, RED, original framed watermedia painting by Lee Canalizo.   Starting bid is $150 with $25 increments accepted. CRC is seeking wine and cheese vendors to offer in kind donation for the reception. Another Antiques Appraisal Fair is scheduled for Saturday, November 2nd from 9:30 to 1:30 which is the same day as the Library’s inaugural farmer’s market.
     
Advisory Board Liaison:  Dick Dibert summarized discussions at the August Advisory Board meeting.  Andrea Panarelli, Secretary of the Advisory Board, had supplied him with the draft of meeting minutes for this report. The library is requesting the County Elections Supervisor to have it be removed from the list of possible polling places.  Space and parking considerations are too disruptive to the library’s daily functioning needs during election periods.  Patron survey results are being tabulated.  The need for more space and quiet areas within the library are most often mentioned coupled with longer hours of operation.

Foundation Board Liaison:  Irv de Toro, President of the Foundation, was present to report that the foundation is reactivating its mission in seeking bequests and grants as a basis for endowment funds for the future funding of operations and expansion of ELCL. Irv’s e-mail address is:  idetoro@tampabay.rr.com


New Business:  Sharon Bressen will report on the options for improving ELCL’s road signage given county and conservation guidelines at the next Friends’ board meeting which is Tuesday, October 1st at 6:30 p.m.  

The Library Director was asked to investigate insurance coverage on displayed original art work at the library for the upcoming art shows and to check on the security of the outside door entering the community room.

Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.  after a motion by Carole Jackson and a second by Sharon Bressen.

Respectfully submitted, Susan Wolf, Recording Secretary
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